
 
 
 

Via Electronic Mail 
 
December 27, 2023 
 
Daniel C. Goldner, Chairman 
New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission 
21 South Fruit Street, Suite 10 
Concord, N.H. 03301-2429 
 
Re: Docket No. DE 23-002: Unitil Energy Systems, Inc. Proposed Purchase of 

Receivables Program 
 
Dear Chairman Goldner: 
 
On December 22, 2023, the Hearing Examiner issued a report and recommended order in the 
above-referenced proceeding.1 Currently, comments on and exceptions to the Examiner’s Report 
are due by January 2, 2024.2 On December 26, 2023, Unitil Energy Systems, Inc. (“Unitil”) filed 
a motion seeking an extension of time until January 12, 2024 to file comments/exceptions.3 The 
NRG Retail Companies4 support and join in the Unitil Motion. 
 
Consistent with the Public Utilities Commission’s current practices, this filing is being submitted 
only in electronic form. Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions or require 
additional information. Thank you. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Joey Lee Miranda 
 
Copy to:  Service List 

 
1 Examiners’ Report and Recommended Order (Dec. 22, 2023) (“Examiner’s Report”) 
2 Id. at 1. 
3 Motion for Extension of Time (Dec. 26, 2023). 
4 The NRG Retail Companies are: Direct Energy Services, LLC; Direct Energy Business, LLC d/b/a NRG Business; 
NRG Business Marketing, LLC f/k/a Direct Energy Business Marketing, LLC; Reliant Energy Northeast LLC; and 
XOOM Energy New Hampshire, LLC. 
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